
Dear Club Cascadas Members: 
 
 The annual meeting of members for Cascadas de Baja Association was held on Saturday, 
June 19, 2021.  Trading Places International, Inc., who is responsible for providing this meeting 
had arranged to present this meeting via Zoom Video Conference for the purpose of protecting our 
members from the effects of the COVID-19 pandemic.  Many members had the opportunity to join 
the board of directors and management at this time. 
 
 Unfortunately, the sound quality of this meeting on Zoom was extremely poor and most of 
the pre-recorded messages that were presented lost their accompanying sound and members were 
unable to hear the message.  Please allow me to offer my most sincere apologies to Mauricio 
Quezada, COO whose important update message was affected and unable to be heard.  Also, my 
sincere apologies to Miguel Torres, General Manager whose important message was also unable 
to be heard.  Also, my apologies to Luis Moran whose financial report to the members was unable 
to be heard. 
 
 My apologies to the board members who had worked tirelessly to provide the members 
with a quality annual report. I apologize to the members who attended the meeting as well because 
they were unable to hear these important reports during the meeting.  
 
 These important and vital reports have now been posted to the 
members corner so that all members can review them and receive the 
full and accurate report as prepared for the annual meeting.  Instructions 
have been given us by the board of directors to secure the services of a professional audio-visual 
presentation company who can assist us in presenting next year’s annual meeting.  For your 
information, we plan that the 2022 annual meeting will be an in-person event and that it will also 
be provided via video conference for those members who are unable to attend in person. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Douglas L. Wilcox 
Sr. Vice President of Resort Operations 
Trading Places International, Inc. 
 
 


